
TOWNSHIP OF STROUD 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MEETING MINUTES 

August 20, 2024, at 6:00 P.M.  
 

The Special Meeting of the Stroud Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairwoman & Secretary, 
Jennifer Shukaitis at 6:00 P.M., Also present were Vice Chairman & Ass’t. Treasurer, Edward Cramer 
Supervisor/Ass’t. Secretary, Susan Lyons; Township Manager, Daryl A. Eppley; and Recording Secretary, Janice 
Willey.  
 
Public Comments: (Non-Agenda Items) There were None.       
 
New Business: 
 
1. Discuss Stroud Township Volunteer Fire Department related business. Participating in this discussion 

were Patrick Bull, Dave Smalley, Bill Unruh and Brian McCartney from Stroud Township Fire Department; 
Jacob Pride, Chief of Staff for State Representative Maureen Madden; and the Board of Supervisors. Mr. Bull 
summarized the Fire Department agenda, and there was a full discussion on the following topics; call volume, 
personnel, apparatus, equipment, property, finances, and training. Mr. Cramer suggested a different route for 
certain grants. Mr. Pride was extremely helpful with his input on available grants that the fire department can 
take advantage of as well as the ones they are already working on. Using township property for training 
purposes also came up for discussion and the board advised each one would need approval.   

 
2. Discuss any other Business; If any. There was None. 

 
 

 
There being no further business, Ms. Shukaitis made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:56 P.M.  Ms. Lyons 
seconded the motion. All voted aye, motion carried 3-0. 
 

               
        Respectfully Submitted, 
       Janice Willey 

Administrative and Recording Secretary   
 

 


